
THE MSUNDUZI MUNICIPALITY
NOTICE IN TERMS OF THE LOCAL 

GOVERNMENT:  MUNICIPAL SYSTEMS ACT, 
2000 (ACT N0. 32 OF 2000)

WAYLEAVES BYLAWS

I, SIZWE HABEDE, theMunicipal Manager of the Msunduzi Municipality, do hereby 
invite public comment on the above-mentioned by-laws, in accordance with Sections 
12 and 21 of the Local Government Municipal Systems Act, 2000 (Act No. 32 of 
2000). 

The reviewed by-laws hereunder are drafted in terms of Section 156 of The 
Constitution of the Republic of South Africa, Act 108 of 1996. 
Copies of the proposed by-laws are available on the website www.msunduzi.gov.za 
and for public inspection during office hours at the following venues:

• Room G01, City Hall, Chief Albert Luthuli Street, Pietermaritzburg;
• Imbali Municipal Offices, CnrF J Sithole and Sunderland Roads, Imbali;
• Room 701, 7th Floor, Professor Nyembezi Building, Church Street;
• Edendale Municipal Offices, 50 Old Edendale Road;
• Municipal Library, 260 Church Street.

Comments should be submitted by email to Mr JJ van der Merwe at johan.
vandermerwe@msunduzi.gov.za or in writing to Mr JJ van der Merwe, Legal 
Services, Msunduzi Municipality, 341 Church Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3200.  
Comments may also be submitted by hand to Mr JJ van der Merwe, Legal 
Advisor, 7th Floor, Room 714Professor Nyembezi Building, 341 Church Street, 
Pietermaritzburg, 3200.

All submissions must be delivered by no later than 13h00 on: 29 July, 2018 and 
must be marked “COMMENTS: PROPOSED WAYLEAVES BYLAWS:”
Any person who cannot write may approach the Legal Advisor, Ms Xolie Ndzingi 
at 7th Floor, Room 707, Professor Nyembezi Building, 341 Church Street, 
Pietermaritzburg, to assist such person to transcribe his or her comments or 
representations.
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